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Ref. A082/00030

MR BUTLER

Adviser on defence affairs
——r-=%° On deélence affairs

Sir Frank Cooper has offered three candidates for consideration
as an Adviser on defence affairs at 10 Downing Street. All are
Assistant Secretaries. They are, in alphabetical order:

R T Jackling (39)

J M Legge (38)

D B Omand (35)

I attach brief biographical notes.

2. I do not know Michael Legge at all, and I know the other two
only slightly. So I cannot do other than report without comment
Sir Frank Cooper's judgement that the right choice would be Michael
Legge. All three have Private Office experience: David Omand was
the Secretary of State's Private Secretary until recently; Mr Legge's
Private Office experience was eleven years ago. Mr Legge may well
be the best choice; I think that Mr Jackling would run him a close
second.

3. I am sure that any of them would serve the Prime Minister
well, and I think that the final choice may need to be made after
interviewing the three of them. Perhaps you would like to consult
the Prime Mnister about that: would she like to see all three
herself, or will she be content for you and me to interview the
three of them and then to present her with our choice?

4. Whoever is chosen will be the Prime Minister's Adviser on
defence affairs. He will need to develop the same sort of relationship
with the Ministry of Defence as Sir Anthony Parsons will have with
the Foreign and Commonwealth Office. No doubt they will in practice
work together on issues where foreign and defence policy were
together; but ther should, I suggest, be no formal link: the Adviser
on defence affairs will not "work to'" Sir Anthony Parsons, and he
will not have access to the Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
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5. I suggest that we should treat this appointment on the same basis
as that of Sir Anthony Parsons, as ceasing either with the end of

the present Administration or, when there is a General Election,

after polling day. If there is no change of Government, it will
of course be open to re-appoint him; and in that event I think that
we should think in terms of an appointment to last for about three
years.

6. I suggest that this appointment, like Sir Anthony Parsons's,
should begin on 1st January 1983.

ROBERT ARMSTRONG

8th November 1982
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